
Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
November 1, 2023 – Virtual Meeting 

CLC Members In Attendance:  
Charlene Anderson, Jochen Bezner, Peter Ipema, Julie Vanden Byllaardt, Julie Wedzinga, Sara Yonson, Manal 
Chaudhry 

Other Attendees: 
Kerry LeClair (Observer) 
Jeremy Gamble (MECP) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 

Welcome 

Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 

Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q3 2023 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  Coke battery audit results 
demonstrated compliance with all 2023 limits. 

Jeremy of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) indicated that he conducted two 
audits at the coke battery in the last quarter.  In one audit, there was an operation adjustment; the Stelco 
Supervisor noticed and took immediate action.  It seemed to be a one-off instance, and the Ministry was 
satisfied with Stelco’s response.  Separately, Jeremy also shared with the CLC that Charlene will be the 
Environmental Officer for Stelco Hamilton Works, moving forward.   

Community Comments 
There were no community comments/feedback. 

Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 31, 2024. 


